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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      September 12, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@binghamid.gov

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Annabella Hilliard
	City of Blackfoot Water
	
	ahilliard@cityofblackfoot.org

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 785-2977
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Matthew Pallante
	Idaho Power
	(208) 236-7749
	mpallante@idahopower.com


· Justin called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for coming.
· Justin made the motion to approve the minutes and Matt seconded it. The minutes from the August 8, 2023 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· Intermountain Gas – Jeff Woods’ subdivision out at the end of Mitchell Lane, Justin said they bored the road yesterday and they are doing the tie in today.  Intermountain Gas will be finished with their portion of this project by the end of day. 
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 8/31/23 – $1,626.47
New Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Princton said the city is steadily receiving inquiries regarding new construction with the possibility of new projects being proposed. 
OpenGov is a cloud software for local governments.  The city will be using OpenGov for their right of way and subdivision permits.  They plan to have it launched by the beginning of the new year.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin stated they are currently working on the Rose River Estates joint trench project.  The right of way work has been completed by KV Incorporated.  The rest of the work is being done in the subdivision itself, which the county hasn’t accepted yet.  The Riverside Canal runs right through the middle of the subdivision and Justin bored under the canal yesterday as part of the project.
Justin brought up an issue he is seeing more frequently with the designing of new developments involving duplexes, apartment buildings, and townhomes.  During the planning stage more thought needs to be given to providing appropriate space for the install of gas meters and such.  Gas meters can’t be installed under windows or within 3 feet of a power source.  If you have questions regarding the requirements for gas installation to new developments, please contact Justin Whited with Intermountain Gas.  

· Other Items from the Coalition – Damage Prevention and Safety Luncheon, Spring 2024 – Justin reminded everyone to start thinking of ideas for next spring’s event.  This topic will be added to October’s agenda.  We need to start planning now.


Other Business:
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on October 10, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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